TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 3, 2017
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on August 3, 2017.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek, Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor
Guests: Tom Johnson
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
It was noted that there had been no meeting in July.
A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Noah to approve the March 16 meeting minutes.


Voting in Favor: Noah, Chris, Michael, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: Joe

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the March hearing minutes for Molly Cantor.


Voting in Favor: Noah, Chris, Michael, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: Joe

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, to approve the April 6 meeting minutes.


Voting in Favor: Noah, Chris, Michael, Eric


Opposed: None


Abstentions: Joe

The meeting was recessed at 7:35 p.m. for the purpose of a public hearing for Tom Johnson. 
The meeting resumed at 8:04 p.m. 

Following discussion, a motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, that the Board finds that the written testimony provided by Stefan Topolski, of 111 Bridge Street, dated August 3, 2017, who attested that the existing building is on or near his property line, and further that he had no objection to the extension of the building by five (5) feet to the north, along the existing foundation, may be considered to be a waiver. 

Voting in favor this finding: Joe, Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, that the Board finds that in accordance with Shelburne Zoning Bylaw Section 10.1.2 that the applicant’s request to alter and extend by five (5) feet, an existing non-conforming building, located at 119 Bridge Street, in accordance with his request dated July 18, 2017, by reconstructing and extending an existing building, is not substantively more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conforming structure.


Voting in favor this finding: Joe, Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric

Voting in opposition: None


Abstentions: None
The mail included an invitation from the Planning Board to join them at one of their September meetings. It was decided that Board members would plan to attend the September 13 Planning Board meeting.
At 8:50 p.m. Chris moved that the meeting be adjourned. Michael seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
March 16 meeting minutes
March 16 hearing minutes (Cantor)

April 6 meeting minutes

Email from Planning Board

Notice from Conway ZBA about a hearing
